

## **HELLO!**FROM FOO MEE HAR

## Dear Residents of Ayer Rajah,

I am pleased to share some updates with you.

In partnership with NEA, we launched the household recycling initiative with the distribution of Blooboxes at Teban Market. Many of the residents were curious about the free home recycling boxes and how they could do their part in recycling. I encourage you to take advantage of the recycling programs available in our community and make a conscious effort to reduce waste. Blooboxes can be requested via the online feedback form on the NEA website or myENV app.

We worked closely with PUB to understand their plan to install floating photo voltaic (FPV) system at Pandan Reservoir. The system under consideration at Pandan Reservoir has a minimum generating capacity of 44Mwp. Equivalent to powering 11,000 4-room flats and taking about 4,600 cars off the road. We had the assurance from PUB that the project will ensure the capturing of solar energy would not impact the reservoir space for other uses such as recreational water activities as well as residents' daily living. Look forward to sharing more in the coming months on this initiative.

During the month of Ramadan, I was delighted to join volunteers and grassroots leaders in a host of community outreach activities including the weekly porridge distribution, breaking of fast, post-Terawih prayers get-togethers as well as Hari Raya Festive giveaways to low-income families. Witnessing the unity and compassion within our community during this special month was a heartwarming experience for all.

Let us continue to work together, hand in hand, to make Ayer Rajah our best home!

Foolbeetla

Foo Mee Har MP for West Coast GRC Ayer Rajah-Gek Poh Division





